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With the earliest 3GPP 5G specifications possible in the Release 15 timeframe, we need to be ready with our 5G name in time for communities to be able to use it, as they talk about the features it will bring.  
By agreeing to this proposal, PCG will set in place a process that will give us the name by October 2016, ready to use from the appropriate moment – of our choosing.
Prior to and during the Mobile World Congress (February, 2016), the Marketing and Communications Officer (Marcoms) discussed a possible way forward on naming - talking to 3GPP Partners, TSG Chairs and with marketing experts from 3GPP companies. There was support for the idea that we should enlist expert guidance for the process.
With this in mind, Marcoms prepared the attached briefing paper (agency_brief.docx) to be sent to agencies, as the start of a process that would result in our appointing a single agency to research and develop the name for the 3GPP 5G system.
A small group of individual marketing experts from 3GPP companies and the TSG Chairmen helped Marcoms by advising on the briefing paper and by suggesting agencies that could help. 
The brief is intended to be high level, to allow the agency to ‘discover’ and ‘create’ a name as a result of the consultations that they will have. 
Marcoms sent the brief to the four selected agencies, on March 18, 2016:
	Seventy Agency, Stockholm, Sweden

	Video call helped to identify some important areas to be covered, but 70 did not follow-up and missed the deadline.

	Bisqit, London
	4 calls, 3 x email exchanges and proposal received on time.

	Lipincott, London
	One call to discuss detail, but they could not do the job within our budget range.

	Harleys, Bristol
	Did not respond to the call for a proposal.



A limiting factor in getting a commitment from an established agency is the budget that we have available for the work, given that we must keep within the annual 3GPP marketing budget. 


The discussions with them, the follow-up and the attached proposal leads Marcoms to recommend that we accept the Bisqit proposal and start the process.  
Some short facts (See brief and proposal for full details):
· Timeline May 9 – October 10, 2016 for agency part.
· Total budget - €65,000 over two calendar years (2016/2017)
· Two agency phases; Discover & Create (see proposal).
· All interested parties to have a say – previous Brand Ad-hoc participants a priority.
· Steering group to consist of MCC, OP representatives and technical leaders (see proposal).

Decision making  
[bookmark: _GoBack]The final decision on the name will come from the PCG#37 meeting – 20/10/16, via an OP vote.
